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FACULTY SENATE MEETING MINUTES

President’s Boardroom - 220 N. Arch St. - The Saratoga Building - 14th Floor

June 18, 2014; 12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.

Senators in Attendance: Dr. Nina Trocky, President; Dr. Julie Zito, Vice President; Dr. Norbert Myslinski, Secretary; Dr. Toni Antalis, Dr. Amber Beitelshees, Dr. Michael Bond, Dr. Charlotte Bright, Dr. Banghwa Casado, Dr. Meena Chellaiah, Dr. Karen Clark, Dr. Gary Fiskum, Dr. Jeanne Geiger-Brown, Dr. Donna Harrington, Patty Hinegardner,  Marc Hochberg, Dr. Eric Levine, Dr. Colin Mackenzie, Dr. Richard Manski, Dr. Sarah Michel, Dr. Paula Raimondo, Dr. Isabelita Rambob, Dr. Abraham Schneider, Dr. Fadia Shaya, Dr. Larry Weiss, Dr. David Williams, and Dr. Richard Zhao.

Senators in Attendance via Conference Call: Dr. Kimberly Becker, Dr. Jane Lipscomb, Dr. Kristin Watson, Dr. John Cagle, Dr. Lisa Berlin, and Dr. Guofeng.

Guests in Attendance: Dr. Perman, Dr. Bruce Jarrell and Carole McKissick .

Staff:  Tammy Moon Thomas.

1. May meeting minutes: Approved without changes.
2. Welcoming of Faculty Senate – Drs. Trocky, Myslinski and Zito

The full-time faculty elections were successfully completed. The number of votes cast was 350. Thirteen new members were elected. All vacancies were filled. The list of new Senators was distributed. 
3. Welcoming of New Faculty Senate Leadership – Dr. Trocky


Dr. Sarah Michel – Vice-President


Dr. Isabel Rambob – Secretary

4. Chief Academic and Research Officer (CARO) Report – Dr. Jarrell

a. Four UMB schools have been given awards from the UMCP-UMB Grants Program.

b. Drs. Reynolds and Tobin are the new deans of the Dental and Law Schools, respectively.

c. To enhance economic development, the state has committed 50 million dollars over 5 years in matching funds in the “Bucks for Brains” Innovative Grants Program. It is open to any University of Maryland Institution.

d. The pros and cons of the campus shuttle were discussed. Because of the large cost and low ridership, its existence must be continuously justified. 

5. CUSF Report – Dr. Manski, Dr. Rambob, and Dr. Clark

a. Sexual Misconduct Policy: It is on the fast track to the Board of Regents for approval to satisfy Title 9 requirements. Documents on assaults and harassment were combined into one.

b. Leave and Separation: The Board of Regents is proposing changes in USM policies regarding terminal leave for faculty, separation for exempt staff and retirement planning and incentives. Copies of the detailed proposal were distributed.

6. New Business

a. Traffic and Public Safety Task Force: Jane Lipscomb: There will be increased speed enforcement on MLK and other streets, increased public security checks around Lexington Market, and all campus police cars will now be equipped with AEDs. Traffic concerns regarding the new casino are being addressed.

b. Chancellor’s Search Committee Formed: A 10 member search committee is actively seeking a replacement for Chancellor Kirwin, who is stepping down after being chair since 2002. Dr. Rick Berndt, a lawyer and former member of the Board of Regents, is the Chairman. The other members are regents and representatives from faculty, staff, the student body, the USM Foundation Board, and the national higher education community. None appear to be affiliated with UMB.

c. Founder’s Day Award Nominations: The deadline for the Founder’s Day Awards is being extended because of the lack of nominees.

d. Shared Governance Survey: A complete, password-protected version of the document will be accessible to all the Senators.

5. President Jay Perman’s Remarks

Dr. Perman thanked the Senate and congratulated them on how well they worked together.
9. President Nina Trocky’s Closing Remarks

A list of the accomplishments of the Faculty Senate for this year was distributed. This is the final meeting of the Faculty Senate. The first meeting of the new academic year is September 17. Dr. Trocky encouraged the Senators to bring with them new ideas and new energy.
Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Norbert Myslinski, Faculty Senate Secretary;          

Ms. Tammy Thomas, Staff Secretary
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